
 
 
 
To Elton Humphries and the Senate Committee 
 
I would like to thank you for bringing Forgotten Australians fight for justice to 
attention once again. 
 
I have since 2005 been fighting for justice against the NSW State government to try 
and break statue of limitations. 
 
I have been traumatized and messed around by a firm of solicitors that were on a pro 
bono basis. There were about 40 Forgotten Australians that used this firm in NSW 
and have been traumatized once again by there believing someone would fight for our 
rights to try and make this government accountable for there past abuse . This firm 
was recommended by ARC. 
 
My fight was to have my days in court that is why this case was taken on no other 
reason. My last appointment was on in December 2009 and I asked if I could tape it 
so I could listen after and comprehend what was said and did so. 
After 5years when asked by the solicitor what I wanted out of this and I replied “My 
day in court” the solicitor replied “ Sorry about that it is not going to happen we just 
want this settled out of court.” Of cause my health took me down mentally and 
physically.  
 
I have since payed $80 for my files, mostly of what I had sent the solicitors and the 
correspondence they had sent me over those years. 
 
I received a letter from that solicitor firm saying they had on numerous occasions 
suggesting I and others do victims compensation. 
No where in my files at home or what I picked up and just payed for is there any thing 
suggesting any thing about victims compensation. 
 
I hope that no other Forgotten Australian goes down this road again and has to go 
through what so many others have experienced. 
 
Wilma Robb 
 
 
  
 


